
 

 

 

THE NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (ARNOLD LANE, COLLIERY WAY 

(GEDLING ACCESS ROAD), LAMBLEY LANE AND TRENT VALLEY ROAD, GEDLING. 

PLAINS ROAD, MAPPERLEY)(PROHIBITION OF DRIVING, PROHIBITED MOVEMENTS 

AND PRESCRIBED ROUTES) TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2022 (7221) 

 

Statement of Reasons 

 
 

This traffic regulation order has been introduced as part of the works associated with the new 
Gedling Access Road (Colliery Way). The left turn prescribed routes at Bailey Close and Swindell 
Close have been introduced to reflect the current signing and road layout. The no right turn 
prohibitions on Mapperley Plains and Colliery Way (Gedling Access Road) are intended to increase 
the free flowing traffic by removing the need to cater for right turning traffic at the traffic signaled 
junctions. The U turn prohibition on Colliery Way (Gedling Access Road) is to stop vehicles making 
the hazardous and unexpected turn at the traffic signals. The prohibition of driving is to stop all motor 
vehicles (except for access) using the old alignment of Lambley Lane. The old alignment has been 
truncated by the new alignment of Lambley Lane. 
 


